Walden Woods 


   Board of Directors Meeting                                                                                                                 
July 28, 2010
Present:  David Holness, Warren Johnson, Brian Onessimo, Barry Towers,              
                Gail Twarkins, John Webber, and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property Management
Absent:  Ashley Doll, Marian Farley, Jay Malave
Call to Order  

The meeting was called to order at 6:42pm by Barry Towers, President.
Approval of Minutes  

Approval of the minutes from the June 29, 2010 was tabled until the next meeting.
Financial Report
Income for the month was higher than usual due to the payment of late fees. W. Johnson suggested an executive session to discuss overdue fees.
Property Manager Report
Pool access-the Property Manager is still working with the vendor to alleviate the problems.
Pool umbrellas-the Property Manager will see that the last three are installed as soon as possible.

Stone walls-the walls along Marshall Phelps Rd need to be repaired/rebuilt.  The estimate is about $30,000.  The Board’s main concern is spending that much from the reserves in one budget year. A suggestion was made to split the work between two budget years if it would not be detrimental to the project. It was pointed out that some of the monies had already been budgeted. A vote was tabled (4-1) until the next meeting to give time for W. Johnson and the Property Manager to speak with the vendor for more information

.
Committee Reports

Environmental
The Committee continued its monitoring and reporting of litter control and erosion containment in the Conservancy lands and Council areas affected by the new construction.  The effort was carried on primarily by the Chairman, John Foley.
Some maintenance work was completed on the walking trails.

A major effort was made to complete measurements of the bottom and sedimentation of little Walden Pond. Last Saturday volunteers from the Committee aided by Paul Gelinas, Ruth Johnson and Barbara D’Amaddio, measured the depth and sedimentation at 22 points and plotted those points on a survey prepared by Ed Lally and associates in 1988 for Marshall Phelps Associates, Inc., the then owner of what would become Walden Woods’

· The consensus of the volunteers and Robert and Hope Plozaj (owners of the home on the north end of the pond) is that the carp we stocked in the pond two years ago are doing the job of eliminating the algae, duck weed and mill weed.
· Our measurement on Saturday at the deepest hard bottom point we measured was 7 feet, 6 inches with sediment at that point of about 14 inches.  The pond water level appeared to be about one foot lower than its maximum height which means that the pond is probably about 8 feet six inches deep at its deepest point when the water is at its highest.
· W. Johnson submitted the measurements and plotting to the Windsor Environmental officer with a request that she advise the Committee on whether some dredging is advisable and, if so, how much.  She was also asked to advise the Committee of the permitting process and the best planting for the banks on completion of the dredging.
· If no dredging is advisable, the Committee will consider recommendations to the Board on removal of invasive plants, such as poison ivy and sumac, and planting of environmental friendly flora.

Meeting House

Russo Landscaping has submitted a plan for planting on the sides and at the front of the Meeting House.  The Committee would like to postpone the planting until such time as a watering system can be implemented.  At this time, some of the new plants in the rear have not survived and the Committee is concerned that the same thing will happen to further planting.  The Property Manager will discuss watering options with several vendors.
Welcome

There were 4 visits to duplex owners, 1 to the Ridge, 2 to Woodmoor and 3 to the Village.
Christine Onessimo has joined the committee as well as a new homeowner. There is also a new volunteer from the Woodmoor Council.

Standards

There were no AAIs submitted this past month.  There is one outstanding which involves a Comcast dish.
Social
Ice-cream Social is on August 22.
International Dinner is on September 25

The tag sale is planned for September11, rain date September 12.
Communications

The next newsletter is planned for mid August.

The web-site has an average of 180 visits each month, of which 75% are new visitors.

Homeowners’ Forum
Ruth Casagrande of Hawthorne Lane inquired about the status of the insurance for the attached Village homes. The Property Manager responded that a letter will be sent to the affected homeowners in the near future.
Margaret Schuck of Scarlet Lane questioned why the original plants have survived at the rear of the meeting house but the some of the new ones have not.  The thought is that the original are well established and can manage with limited water whereas the new ones cannot.  She also voiced concern over dog waste in the community.  Again, it was suggested that this be discussed at each council.  She also suggested a dog park as a possible way to alleviate the problem.
Old Business

Observation deck survey results-The results from the survey indicated that many homeowners would like to see a deck constructed as long as the cost is no more than the $30,000 that CWD is willing to reimburse the Conservancy. The following motion was made, seconded and approved (5-1):

1. The President (or his delegated person or committee) is authorized to solicit a written confirmation from CWD, LLC that is will reimburse the Conservancy up to $30,000 for Conservancy expenditures to secure approval, design and construction of an observation deck and adjoining landscaping in the immediate vicinity of the dam at Big Walden Pond.

2. If and when such written confirmation is received, the President (or his designated person or committee) is authorized to apply for such governmental approvals as may be necessary or advisable to (a) proceed with the construction of an observation deck on the existing foundation to conform substantially with the “Deck Option 2” and the railings for that option as specified in the proposal of Tom Fredo Enterprises, Inc. dated 7/15/2010 and (b) proceed with landscaping the adjoining area.

3. If and when all necessary governmental approvals are received, the President (or his designated person or committee) is authorized to proceed to contract through Elite Property Management with Tom Fredo Enterprises, Inc. or such other contractor or contractors as the President shall select to build the observation deck with railings and to complete the landscaping adjacent to the deck area.

4. The sum of up to $30,000 is appropriated from Conservancy reserves to pay for the completion of items 1 through3.

5. If the total sum expended to complete items 1 through 3 does not exceed $29,400, the Conservancy pay Ed Lally Associates the sum of $600 for its assistance in evaluating the improvements to the dam foundation and adjoining landscaping.

The Board requested that reimbursement to the Conservancy be made within 30 days.
Maintenance building-Conservancy counsel will prepare a draft of the amendment necessary to defeat construction. A 67% vote is required. The Board approved a special homeowners’ meeting for informational purposes, as well as the opportunity for homeowners to sign for the approval of the amendment.  It will most likely be necessary to canvass homeowners who do not sign at the meeting.  The meeting will take place on September 7 at 7pm. Additional meetings may be necessary as well.
New Business
Pool rules-the Board authorized Bob Ellis to publish highlights of the rules.
Rentals-Warren Johnson voiced his concern that rentals occurring in Walden Woods are not documented. Unit owners are required to seek permission to lease and then submit a copy of the lease to Elite Property Management.  In the near future CWD will probably be leasing any unsold units and it is imperative the Association know exactly how many can be leased so as not to exceed the approved limit. Jodi-Marie from Elite will pursue the nine units presently being leased and confirm the necessary documentation.
Lochview circle-vehicles are not staying on the appropriate side of the road when traveling through the area.  It was suggested that white lines be painted to delineate the proper lanes.  Brian Onessimo will confer with the Windsor Police.

Volunteer Appreciation Party-the Board approved an expenditure of $100 for beverages.  Will occur sometime in September.

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on August 25, 2010 at 6:30pm
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President
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